
September 2024 

Hello Fellow Clubwomen!  

    Where oh where to begin?   At the beginning of August, we had our Summer Summit! 

I do believe it is safe to say that fun was had by all.  Our chairmen did a WONDERFUL 

job during their breakout sessions, presentations, and hands-on activities.  By the end of 

the weekend, all were more Educated.  Knew how to be more Engaged with our club 

women.   And felt more Empowered.  

At the end of August, I traveled to Washington, DC for my second International Board 

of Directors Meeting. It was a great weekend full of education and fellowship with club 

women from across the country.  

    I am looking forward to seeing all of you at your District Fall Conferences this month 

and next!   Be ready to shop the Marketplace.  There are lots and lots of new items! 

    Make sure your calendars are marked for our first ever Friendsgiving on November 

16th, 2024.   Your Executive Committee has been working hard on planning for this 

special event!   More information will be provided at your District Fall Conferences.  

    There is so much great information enclosed in this month’s publication. You do not 

want to miss anything. I want to leave you with this analogy: 

 

You are holding a cup of coffee when someone comes along and bumps into you or shakes your arm, 
making you spill your coffee everywhere. 

Why did you spill the coffee? 

"Because someone bumped into me!!!" 

Wrong answer. 

 

Continued page 2……. 

 

President’s Message 



Get Well Wishes! 
 

We all are wishing past state President Donna 

Short, 2000-2002, get well soon wishes.   Donna 

is in rehab recovering from a stroke.  Anyone 

wishing to send her a card can mail it to her 

address:    

72 Summertree Drive 

Nicholasville, KY   40356 

 

Here is to a speedy and full recovery! 

President’s Message….Continued from page 1 

Page 2 

You spilled the coffee because there was coffee in your cup. 

Had there been tea in the cup, you would have spilled tea. 

Whatever is inside the cup is what will spill out. 

Therefore, when life comes along and shakes you (which WILL happen), 
whatever is inside you will come out.  It's easy to fake it, until you get 
rattled. 

So, we have to ask ourselves... “what's in my cup?" 

When life gets tough, what spills over? 

Joy, gratitude, peace and humility? 

Anger, bitterness, victim mentality and quitting tendencies? 

Life provides the cup; YOU choose how to fill it. 

Today let's work towards filling our cups with gratitude, forgiveness, joy, words of affirmation, resilience, 
positivity, and kindness, gentleness and love for others. 

 

 

Amy Mason – GFWC KY State President 
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Reporting 

Reporting…...that time of year that everyone loves to hate. 

But it DOES NOT have to be this way. Our President Elect, 

Bridget Murphy will be hosting two Zoom Meetings on Club 

Reporting. 

Thursday, November 14th @ 7pm EST and  

Monday, November 18th @ 1pm EST.  

Bridget will have some great tips and tricks to 

help you get started with your club’s reporting! So, 

mark your calendars now for which ever date works best for 

you. There will be more information coming soon. 

“that time 
of year” 
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Diane Miller Mitchell  

It is with much sorrow that we announce the passing of one of our 

long-time club members.   Diane Miller Mitchell departed this life on 

July 18 , 2024 after a brief illness.  She was a retired English and 

Journalism teacher from Corbin High School and had been a faithful 

member of the Ossoli Club of Corbin since 1980. Diane served our 

community in many capacities. She was active in many facets of the 

Corbin Public Library, the Presbyterian Church and had served in 

almost every office in the Ossoli Club., including several times as 

President.  Her most recent passion was helping form the Carnegie Center Committee to 

preserve the old Carnegie Library Building.  The library board of the Corbin Public Library 

is making plans to name the new addition for Diane and her family.  She has left a deep 

void in our club but her memory will inspire us to continue the legacy that she has left us. 

Well done, thy good and faithful servant! 

Ossoli Club of Corbin 

Nettie Sosh, President 

Monday Message from the Mountains is a weekly email sent from GFWC 

KY President-Elect Bridget Murphy to all club presidents. If you are receiving 

these emails and are NOT your club’s president, please contact Bridget at 

jamurphy@mrtc.com so she can update her presidents’ list. If you ARE a club 

president and are NOT receiving the emails, contact Bridget to be added.  

 

That being said, as clubs begin a new year and new officers assume leadership, 

please be sure to complete the “Change of Officer” form found on the jump drive 

and send to your district Governor and GFWC KY Headquarters in Frankfort.  

mailto:jamurphy@mrtc.com


JSP:  ADVOCATES FOR CHILDREN 
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Hello Fellow Clubwomen!! 

 

I can’t believe that summer is almost over and that fall is upon us!  I don’t know about you 

but I’m looking forward to cooler temperatures.  Fall means that it’s almost time for GFWC 

Advocates for Children Week which is October 20, 2024 thru October 26, 2024.  During this 

week, our International GFWC Director of Junior Clubs, Shannon Bailey is encouraging 

each club to make “busy bags” to donate to your local law enforcement and/or social services.  

These bags will be immensely helpful in occupying children’s minds while waiting for 

placement or during other challenging situations.  The “busy bags” may be filled with items 

such as books, coloring books, crayons, art supplies, fidget toys, stuffed animals, hot wheel 

cars, stickers and so much more!  Those of you that were able to attend the Summer Summit 

may recall that I proposed a challenge to each club to see who assembles and donates the 

most “busy bags”.  GFWC KY has some AMAZING women and I can’t wait to hear how 

many bags each club donates! 

 

Ann Banfield 

JSP, Advocates for Children Chairman 

 

Does your community have a specific need? Does your club need a project to address that 

need in the community? If so, the GFWC Community Impact Program (CIP) offers an 

opportunity to implement a project designed to impact a specific problem in the community. 

 

CIPs should make a visual, physical, or emotional impact at the grassroots level. These 

projects should raise awareness of GFWC volunteering and efforts made by clubwomen. 

Clubs are encouraged to consider projects addressed in signature programs and/or any 

Community Service Program (CSP). 

 

Any club interested in implementing a CIP should carefully read pp. 203-212 in the 2024-

2026 GFWC Club Manual. The project must be undertaken and accomplished during 

January1, 2024-December 31, 2025. 

 

Judy Halstead 

GFWC Kentucky State Chairman 

COMMUNITY IMPACT PROGRAM (CIP) 
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GFWC Kentucky Director of Junior Clubs 

Dear GFWC Kentucky Members, 

 

I hope this message finds you well. I am excited to inform you about an upcoming 

event that is close to our hearts: The General Federation of Women's Clubs (GFWC) 

Advocates for Children Week, which w ill take place from Sunday, October 20 

to Saturday, October 26, 2024. 

 

This week is a pivotal opportunity for us to come together and focus our efforts on 

advocating for the rights and well-being of children in our communities. As GFWC 

members, we are uniquely positioned to raise awareness, support, and action on 

behalf of children, and this week allows us to do just that. 

 

To inspire you and your clubs, here are some ideas for projects that you can 

undertake during this special week: 

1. Creating a Book Nook and Art Area Establish a cozy space where 

children can explore the joys of reading and express their creativity through 

art. This project can be set up in a local library, school, or community center. 

2. Inviting a Local Firefighter to Speak About Fire Safety Arrange for a 

local firefighter to visit and educate children on fire safety. This not only 

teaches essential safety skills but also fosters a sense of trust and security 

between children and first responders. 

3. Helping Authorities Find Victims of Child Trafficking Partner w ith 

local law enforcement or advocacy groups to support efforts in identifying 

and rescuing victims of child trafficking. This could involve organizing 

educational sessions or distributing informational materials to raise 

awareness. 

4. Helping Children Who Are About to Age Out of Foster Care Support 

initiatives that provide resources and guidance to teenagers who are about to 

age out of the foster care system. This could include career counseling, life 

skills workshops, or connecting them with mentorship programs. 

5. Making or Customizing Duffle Bags for Children in Foster Care Many 

children in foster care move between homes without proper luggage. 

Organize a project to create or customize duffle bags filled with essential 

items and personal touches, providing these children with a sense of dignity 

and care. 

6. Advocating for Big Brothers/Big Sisters Programs Support or 

promote the Big Brothers/Big Sisters programs in your community. These 

mentorship programs play a crucial role in providing guidance and 
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companionship to children who need positive role models. 

7. Partnering with a Local School to Build an Outdoor Classroom Work 

with a local school to create an outdoor classroom. This project can 

encourage a love for nature, provide a unique learning environment, and 

promote physical activity for children. 

 

These are just a few of the many ways we can make a difference during GFWC 

Advocates for Children Week. I encourage you to choose a project that resonates 

with you and your club, and let’s work together to make a lasting impact on the lives 

of children in Kentucky. 

 

Please share your plans and any additional ideas you may have. Together, we can 

inspire change, foster hope, and provide the support that every child deserves. 

 

Thank you for your unwavering commitment to child advocacy and for all that you 

do as members of GFWC Kentucky. 

 

With warm regards, 

 

Chrissi Cuel 

GFWC Kentucky Director of Junior Clubs 
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The Summer Summit was a great time to learn and teach! For my presentation for 

Education and Libraries, I wanted to inform the club members of how they could work in the 

school systems and libraries. As a retired teacher, I can tell you that an extra pair of hands 

in the classroom is invaluable.  GFWC club members can volunteer at the libraries for special 

projects. For example, PWC plans to volunteer at our library in October during the “Antique 

Road Show.” This is not a television show, but the 

same concept. 

Club members could read to students during Read 

Across America Week in March, conduct tutoring 

during or after school, and assist with academic 

teams. Additionally, you may want to donate for 

Field Trips and lunches. Another important 

endeavor is the Backpack Program--- students take 

home food for the weekend in these backpacks.  

A lesson plan and a hands-on activity were provided 

for each Club to take home. The theme of the lesson 

plan was the Great Seal of the United States.  

Individuals could teach the lesson to a class or 

provide the lesson to a classroom teacher and assist 

the teacher. An eagle was given to each club --- the 

eagle could be used as a classroom gift after the lesson is taught. Participants at the Summer 

Summit made a bookmark of the Great Seal for their hands-on project to take home.  

Also, I informed the Summit attendees that they could find other suggestions for Education 

and Libraries in the GFWC Club Manual. 

 

Pat Saros 

Chairman, Education and 

Libraries 

 

Education and Libraries 



FROM PADDLES TO PICKELBALL 
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Susette Redwine, GFWC Fundraising Committee 

 

At our spring convention, those in attendance participated in a Quarter Auction.  Fun was had by all 

with this activity and information was given as to what is needed to do a Quarter Auction.   

Move to June, Chicago, International Convention – the Fundraising Committee for GFWC did two 

workshops during the convention on different ways of fundraising.  Again, information on how to have 

a Quarter Auction was given to those in attendance. 

Now, move to August, Washington DC, Board of Directors Meeting – the theme was Pickleball but a 

Quarter Auction was held each day of the Board meeting.  The Board was taught how to have a 

Quarter Auction and the fundraising committee raised over $4300 in three days with 190 people in 

attendance. 

Now it’s your turn to have one at your club meeting or as a fundraiser.  It’s easy.  It’s fun.  Here’s how 

to do it.  You don’t have to go the expense of fancy 

paddles like we had at the state convention.  Paper 

plates, index card, or a theme cutouts can be used with 

numbers on them.  Items to give away?  White elephant, 

homemade crafts, baked goods, gift cards, holiday theme 

items.  You pick.  Have fun coming up with items.  

Numbers.  You can use balls as we used for the state 

(you can purchase from Amazon) but you can use pieces 

of paper or even use a computer and set up a random 

draw.  That way everybody will see what the computer 

is picking.   

Sell you paddles for $1-$5.  Ask people to bring quarters 

or sell chips - $10 equals 40 chips.  At the Board 

Meeting, we sold tickets which served as quarters.  Sell a package deal.  At the Board meeting, we sold 

for $25, you go two paddles and 12 tickets.  We also sold $10 additional paddles and extra tickets 6 for 

$5.  You do what is best for you to do.   

Show the item being auctioned off.  Give the value of the item being auctioned off.  Give the number of 

quarters, chips or tickets it will take to get into the pool.  Have bags, bowls, something for participants 

to put there quarters, chips or tickets into.  If an item is worth 3 quarters; it is 3 quarters for each 

paddle they want to play.  Once you have given time to get in, say “paddles up” and draw the number.  

No one with that number played, draw again until someone wins.   

It may take a little time to get everybody to catch on but once they do, watch out.  That when the fun 

starts and we find out who has competitiveness in them.  Good Luck!   
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MADD 

Can’t make to the walk, Donate to : 

Chrissi Cuel  



Hospice Care 
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Hospice care is a service that touches the lives of everyone we know, offering 
comfort, dignity, and compassionate care to those facing life’s most challenging 
moments. It's not just a service; it’s a community effort that brings people together 
to support those in need. 

This year, the GFWC Berea Woman's Club proudly contributed to this mission by 
participating in the Hospice Care Plus annual Derby Eve fundraiser. Six dedicated 
volunteers from the club generously gave their time to promote and supervise 
various activities, including auctions, raffles, and games. Their hard work and 
commitment resulted in an impressive $9,856.59 raised for Hospice Care Plus. 

At the Woman's Club’s May meeting, Stefanie Manes, Director of Development at 
Hospice Care Plus, graciously attended to accept the check. This contribution will 
help continue the essential services provided by Hospice Care Plus, ensuring that 
more families in our community receive the compassionate care they deserve during 
life’s most difficult times. 

Through events like these, we are reminded that hospice care truly touches 
everyone, and it is our collective efforts that make a meaningful difference in the 
lives of those we love. 

 

 Emily LaDouceur 
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VISIT THE GFWC MARKETPLACE ON THE GFWC WEBSITE 

 

Susette Redwine, GFWC Fundraising Committee 

 

GFWC has introduced new logo items on the GFWC website.  Log into gfwc.org and on 

the home page you will see GFWC Marketplace.  Scroll through the items available.   

A couple of new items not on the site yet are a three-quarter sleeve women’s cut shirt in 

white, black, lavender and cranberry; a blue or black sweater with the new GFWC logo 

embroidered on it and blue or red long sleeve shirts.    

All of these items and more will be available at the Southeastern Conference (SER) in 

Wilmington, NC on October 24-26.  If you want to purchase something at SER, cash or 

checks will only be accepted. 
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This summer Murry Woman’s Club held a Membership Open House.   Our Theme was 
"Membership is Sweet"  Both food and decorations were a watermelon theme.  We 
had 24 members attending and 9 guests.  This was a great opportunity also to see 
some of the renovations we have made since the storm hit our clubhouse on May 
26th, 2024.  Debbie Bell led our time together with a 
panel and asked questions about why we joined the 
Woman's Club.  A fun time was had by all!! 

Kathy Bodine 

Murray Woman’s Club …..Open House 
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For the June meeting of the Okolona Woman’s Club, the 

Environmental Committee arranged to have Megan Bibelhauser of 

the Waterfront Botanical Gardens as their speaker.   She gave a very 

informative and interesting PowerPoint presentation.  Most of us 

were surprised to discover that the Gardens were actually built upon 

a previous city dump site.  Her presentation sparked an interest for 

an actual visit to see the Gardens and the activities they provide. 

On Thursday, July 11th, thirteen ladies met to enjoy lunch together at 

Kingfish on the River with a follow-up tour of the Gardens.  We were 

met by hospitable and friendly volunteers.  We were able to stroll the 

Gardens at our leisure and enjoy the beautiful water features.  There is much to learn and 

hopefully inspires the desire for all of us to improve and enjoy our Mother Earth. 

Hours of operation are:  CLOSED MONDAY AND TUESDAY 

Wednesday, Friday and Saturday 10AM to 4PM 

Thursday 10AM to 7PM 

Sunday 12PM to 4PM 

 

We are contemplating another visit in the fall, which will offer 

cooler temperatures and different color foliage.  We highly 

recommend that if you haven’t visited the Gardens that you do!  

You will ENJOY YOUR VISIT. 

  Vicki Moore 

Okolona Woman’s Club visits Waterfront Botanical Gardens 
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The ladies of GFWC Kentucky were all in with the Leadership breakout session during the 

GFWC Kentucky Summer Summit! Information was shared about the importance of 

signing up for the GFWC Membership Portal and the valuable information that is provided 

there on all Community Service Programs, Advancement Areas, and Special Programs. 

During this breakout session, these ladies worked together as a team to construct the 

highest standing object for the Marshmallow Challenge. They were very 

innovative, creative, and each team member brought their own strengths and talents to the 

table for this hands-on project. This chairman 

shared information about leadership podcasts, 

books, YouTube channels and other ways to build 

on their strengths and to identify areas they may 

need to adjust. The key thing to remember is that 

we are all leaders no matter what role we play 

within our club and this great organization!! 

 

Preshus J. Howard 

Leadership….Summer Summit  
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Sharon Price, ESO Chair 
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GFWC LEGISLATION 

AND PUBLIC POLICY 

 

“Always remember that you have within you the 
strength, the patience and the passion to reach for the 
stars to change the world!”  - Harriet Tubman 
 
 

GOALS…EDUCATE, ENGAGE AND EMPOWER our members! 
 
Steps to being involved in the promotion of legislation and public policy: 
 

1. EVERYONE needs to sign up for the Legislative Action Center 
which is a powerful tool to keep you informed on public issues and 
advocacy efforts.  You can view your local election center by 
inputting your zip code.  You can also see resources, your officials 
and candidates for your area.  You can sign up for legislative 
alerts via your email and zip.  You can find legislation on any 
particular subject by inputting keywords.  Finally, you can see how 
your officials voted on key legislation.  Please encourage your club 
members to sign up to be a part of the Legislative Action Center! 

2. Have your club write a proclamation and educate the community 
about it.  Have your proclamation endorsed by public officials.  
Invite everyone and promote the cause for the proclamation. 

3. Conduct a program on GFWC resolutions.  These are found on the 
GFWC website, under the member portal, digital library and 
search resolutions for something important to you, your club or 
your community.  Download the resolution and share! 

4. Invite a local decision maker to your club meeting.  Perhaps a 
senator or member of the house of representatives, a mayor, city 
council or local law enforcement to share their knowledge. 

5. Develop a club project to support a resolution.  Search GFWC 
website for a topic or area of need or interest and work on it! 

6. Take action on a resolution.  Write emails to your legislators, send 
letters to the editor, post community events that support the 
resolution, form a community coalition and share it ALL on social 
media. 

7. Draft a resolution and submit it to GFWC for consideration and to 
see if it “fits” into our programs.  Start with a title.  Explain your 
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rationale.  Resolve to follow thru and submit to GFWC with 
supporting information and signatures. 

8. Visit your state legislators and/or staff.  Hold your legislators 
accountable for their votes and what they support or don’t support.  
Let legislators know your club’s stance on issues.  Present fact 
sheets, information and statistics to further explain your stance.  
When corresponding please make sure to include your contact 
information so that your legislator can get back to you on the issues 
being discussed if you don’t get thru.  Follow up with contacts and 
always show your appreciation with a thank you note. 

 
The Power of ONE becomes the Potential for MANY! 

 
Rita Wood, GFWC KY Chair 
Legislation and Public Policy 
606-545-8247 (cell)   kcdccommissary@gmail.com 

Scholarship 

recipient, 

Madalyne 

Steineker, 

receiving her 

white coat as she 

entered medical 

school recently.  

Congratulations!!! 

mailto:kcdccommissary@gmail.com
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It was such a joy to see so many of you at the 2024 Summer Summit. 

 

"Wherever you turn you can find someone who needs you. Even if it is a little thing do something for which 

there is no pay but the privilege of doing it."           Albert Schweitzer 

 

What is Civic Engagement? 

It is making a difference in the lives of our community and developing the knowledge, 

skills, values and motivation to make a difference. It is promoting the life of community. 

Just as the stones we painted during Summer Summit, if thrown in a puddle, a pond, a 

creek, a river even the ocean, will make a ripple that reaches further than 

just the stones themselves.  Civic engagement, at the local community 

level will reach further than just your community. Once started it too has 

a ripple affect.  

Kentucky has seen more than its share of natural disasters.  That is why I 

am asking each GFWC KY club to look at what you can do to help your 

community be prepared for the next natural disaster. There are many options and ways. 

Reach out to the closest National Weather Service Office; in Kentucky there are 3 (Jackson, 

Paducah and Louisville); Northern KY, is served by the Wilmington, Ohio office and North 

East KY is served by the Charleston, WV office. These offices have staff who will gladly 

come speak to your club and/or do a community event. They 

will also provide educational materials, and may even let you 

come tour their office. Contact your local Emergency 

Manager, the Health Department, Fire Department or Police 

Department. All of these groups are glad to come educate and 

help your clubs. Having these groups or individuals at your 

club meeting also gives you the opportunity to thank them for 

serving your community. 

You can also create Disaster Preparedness kits for club 

members or give them to the most vulnerable in your 

community. By helping your communities become disaster 

prepared you are  creating the ripple affect and our entire 

state will become disaster prepared. 

 

If you need any help, want to discuss ideas, topics or 

brainstorm ideas please feel free to reach out.  I'd love to help 

you.  

 

Susan Harley 

skllogg@yahoo.com  

Civic Engagement - reaching out to serve our communities  
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Get all of your gift shopping done at the biggest holiday vendor fair in Berea! GFWC 

Berea Woman's Club will be holding their sixth annual Tinsel & Treasures 

Holiday Vendor Market on Saturday, November 2nd from 9:00am - 3:00pm at the 

Conkin Gymnasium of Berea Community School. (Enter 3 Pirate Parkway, Berea, KY 

40403 into your navigation) There will be a silent auction to benefit Hope's Wings 

Domestic Violence Program of Madison County which will end at 2:00pm. Support 

local artists, artisans, bakers, and more! 

Watch for SER Conference 
Registration & Agenda  

GFWC Southeastern Region 

Annual Board Meeting and 
Conference 

October 24-26, 2024 

Wilmington, NC  

The CALL is just now 
coming out….SO… 

Watch your 
email….deadlines will 
be coming up fast.  
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Reduce, Reuse, Recycle!  Let’s add Repurpose! 

 Many GFWCKY members do their part to help our environment by following the 

triangle of Reduce, Reuse and Recycle.   Purchasing items with less packaging, 

taking reusable tote bags to the grocery store, using reusable water bottles and 

collecting paper, cardboard, metals and plastics to deliver to the Recycling Center all 

contribute to the cause. 

 

A fourth “R” can be added, it is Repurpose.  Taking an item that may be thrown 

away and using it for a new purpose.  Many agreed that our grandmothers may 

have been the best at this!  Examples such as bottles with fairy lights, “Oui” yogurt 

glass jars decorated and used for storage, wire 

wrapped bottles used as vases and an old chair 

painted and used as a stand for plants were 

displayed at the summer workshop.  

 

Workshop attendees were invited to make an 

ornament or package topper from used canning 

jars lids or bottle caps.  Several cute snowmen 

were crafted.  Members also shared ideas and 

projects that they or their club had done.   

 

The Conservation State Project was briefly 

discussed.  We are all scientists in many ways, 

through curiosity, making observation, collecting 

data, and finding answers to questions.  Club 

members are invited to become a Citizen 

Scientist by making observations in your 

backyard.  We will be using the Merlin Bird ID 

app, download the Cornell edition, it is free.  It 

can use a photo or a bird song to help identify 

birds that you see or hear.  September is the beginning of migration for many 

species, so new birds may be seen.  There will be more information, with some 

specific survey dates in which you can participate.   

 

Tammy Collins-Bonney 

Conservation Chair  

Workshop Recap 
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We are on the web 

GFWCKY.org 

Our Past to Present 
Kentucky Federation of Women’s Club 

(KFWC) was founded in July 1894 and was 
the fourth state to federate with General 
Federation of Women’s Club (GFWC).  In 
Spring of 2012 KFWC voted to change 

their name to GFWC Kentucky.  
Our state headquarters is located at  
104 Lakeview Court in Frankfort KY.   

 
Mailing address: 
PO Box 1587  

Frankfort KY 40602 
 

(502) 352-2731 

Kentucky Clubwoman 

Please submit stories and photos for 

the newsletter for your club, district, 

and/or state 

 

Email items to: 

cheryl410@twc.com 
or 

mail to  

Cheryl Harrington 

17423 Curry Branch Road 

Louisville  KY  40245 

 

 

Submit money for Ads to  

GFWC KY Treasurer  

at the PO Box address 

Bridget Murphy 

FOCUS ON: CLEAR COMMUNICATION 

 

Concentrate on providing your members with regular updates through email, 

newsletter, social media, and your club website. Be sure to note a way for them 

to contact leadership with feedback or any concerns they may have. 

 

Membership Recruitment Report due OCTOBER 1, 2024 (for new members 

acquired in July, August, September) 

 

Send report to GFWC and to GFWC KY President-Elect Bridget Murphy 

(jamurphy@mrtc.com). If your club has no new members in this quarter, you 

only need to report to Bridget. She will document your report for Scorecard 

credit. 

GFWC Membership Recruitment Campaign 

mailto:jamurphy@mrtc.com

